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EMF Board Meeting (Skype) 
 

4th March 2021 - 19:00 CET 
 
Members of the EMF Executive Committee 

Victor Condeço, Portugal     VC – President 
Peter Burri, Switzerland    PB – Secretary General 
Ermes Franchini, Italy     EF - Sport Director 
Markus Hofbauer, Austria    MH – Media Manager 
Wil van Disseldorp, Netherlands   WvD – Senior Officer (Guest) 
 

Minutes 
 

1. Meeting opening (Voting rights/Quorum) 
VC opens meeting, attending VC, EF, PB, WvD, excused: MH 
Voting rights 3, quorum 2 
 

2. Championships 2021 – Covid-19 Situation 2021 
The Pandemic (Covid-19) situation in Europe was evaluated and discussed. In all 
associated countries minigolf competitions are not allowed at least until mid-April or even 
later. Travelling restrictions, closed hotels/restaurants or limited access to minigolf facilities 
are effective. It is not clear when and under what conditions normal play will be possible 
again.  
EMF has been in contact with the organisers of the competitions and learned that they see 
problems with number of participants, accommodation, catering, transport, possible 
testing/quarantine regulations and sponsoring.  
Furthermore, tournament directors, referees and other helpers are sceptical (or unwilling) to 
participate in a championship in this situation. 
 
Decision (unanimously): 
EMF is of the opinion to postpone all championships (NC, SWC, EC ECLF) from 2021 
to 2022. A document to this effect has been sent to WMF. 

3. Meeting closure/next meeting 
Meeting closure: 19:30 
Next Meeting:  08.03.2021 19:00 
 

 

Basel, 04.03.2021 
 
Peter Burri 
Secretary General 


